




































































































































Griffith City Council 

CLAUSE CLOG 

TITLE Griffith City Library Closure 

REPORT 

FROM Max Turner, Director Business, Cultural and Financial Services 

TRIM REF 24/27177 

SUMMARY 

The Griffith City Library will need to close to the public to be able to install new shelving as 
part of its major refurbishment project. 

RECOMMENDATION 

(a) The Griffith City Library building be closed to physical public access from
Monday, 18 March to Friday, 22 March 2024 for the purposes of installation of new
shelving and reconfiguration of library shelving layout.

(b) Extensive community notification occur to inform the community of this
temporary closure and the options to access library resources during this period.

REPORT 

Griffith City Library was successful in their application to the NSW State Library for a Public 
Library Infrastructure Grant in the amount of $428,050. The main component of the grant 
received from the State Library is for new and replacement shelving within the Library. The 
Library is due to receive delivery of the new shelving on the week starting Monday 18 March 
2024. Installation is estimated to take the full week, with a team from the supplier coming 
from Melbourne to install. Due to the disruption within the library whilst old shelving is being 
dismantled and new shelving installed, it is recommended for the safety of Library Patrons 
that the library is closed to the public for the period 18 March to 22 March (inclusive). 

Staff will be utilised moving the library collections from old shelving to new shelving. 

Community will still have access to library services via the Bookmobile which will maintain 
normal schedule, some library programs e.g., Tuesday Easter Rhyme Time will be held off 
site and online applications such as BorrowBox, lndyReads, Hoopla and online information 
databases to utilise digital resources. 

Storytime on Wednesday and Friday, and Rhyme Time on Thursday will be cancelled for the 
week. 

OPTIONS 

OPTION 1 

As per the Recommendation. 

OPTION 2 

The scope of works will cause significant disruption to the library services during this time 
and the ability to physically borrow books is impacted. Under these circumstances it is not 
practicable to have the building open during this period. 
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